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SAN DIEGO MIRAMAR COLLEGE SAFETY COMMITTEE

MINUTES
Wednesday, April 14, 2010
Room A201A 1:00 p.m.

Committee Members/Safety Officers:
Present:
Brett Bell, Paul Chlapecka, Tom Davenport, Lezlie Davenport-Allen, Annette De Lozier, Alexandra DeRosa, Dan Gutowski, Michael Lopez, Francine McCorkell, Vuong Nguyen, Carol Reagan, Stephen Um, Martin Walsh
Absent:
Ray Batenga, Reylyn Cabrera, Carmen Coniglio, Rick Covert, Thomas Eggleston, Brandy Gravett, Kurt Hill, Vince Margetta, Dante Mora, Elizabeth Thomas, Gary Waldrop, Dan Willkie, Joseph Young

Guests:
Lynne Campell (For Dane Lindsay)
The meeting was called to order at 1:05 pm.

1. Approval of March 10, 2010 Minutes
 (Nguyen/De Rosa) MSC approval of minutes.

2. Injury/Illness and Accident Investigation Reports Received Since Last Meeting
· A student was in an EMT class when they passed out and fell off their chair, and bruised their right ear, when watching a video containing scenes of blood.  
· An employee was suffering from abdominal pains and was transported to Kaiser.
· A visitor in the pool area was sitting on a bench and passed out.  They were transported to Balboa Hospital.  They had complaints of head pain and migraines.
· Visitor attending a basketball game lost consciousness due to feeling nauseous.  They were transported to Scripps Hospital by the paramedics
· An employee had severe lower back pain and was transported to Kaiser by paramedics.  This was not a work related injury.
· An academy student in a defense tactics course with knee strikes was injured.  They received bruising and pain in the knee area.
· An adult student at the Child Development Center was pushing a toy scooter in the play yard when they fell and scraped their knee.  Student denied further treatment.
· An open enrollee was in a defensive tactics course and received a strain to the lower right leg.  Did not need to be transported.  Class was over at that time.
· An employee had strained their back while pushing an aircraft tow bar.    The employee was counseled on correct use of tow bar.
· A child at the Child Development Center fell and hit their forehead on the pavement.  The child had some swelling and was picked up by their parent and taken home.

· A visitor to the pool slipped while getting dressed in the locker room.  The visitor was transported to UCSD by paramedics.  The locker room was assessed and it was concluded that the visitor had been tangled up in their own clothing when they fell.  

Follow Up:  B Bell reported that new pool users do have orientations.

3. Review/Update
a. Emergency Preparedness Plan (B. Bell/D. Gutowski)
Evacu Chair training is scheduled for Friday April 23rd, but would like to reschedule for April 22nd.  It will be at the Field House or the I Building at 1 pm.  An email will be sent out.  There will be a practical and lab on usage of the Evacu Chair, along with a video presentation.  City College will be holding a C-CERT training on June 16, 17 and 18th.  There may be an additional charge for food.
b. CIT Update (J. Patacsil) - TABLED

c. Road East of A-100 (B Bell)
Tom Davenport has asked if the road will accommodate 2 lanes of traffic. District Parking is currently looking at standards and seeing if the College is currently in compliance.  B Bell will request a report from D. Picou next month.

4. Safety Related Items
a. Parking Lot Lighting

M Lopez mentioned to the committee that there has been a concern from his students regarding the parking lot lights.  B Bell stated that during the final phase of the first infrastructure project, a contractor had sliced the connection to the transformers, and did not notify anyone.  This was not discovered until our recent power outage.  Since then, the problem has been resolved and there has not been any other concerns regarding the lighting.
b.
Student Safety – Also M Lopez had concerns regarding student safety.  The students would like to know the routes that the College Police take when patrolling the campus.  B Bell will invite Sgt. Guiterrez to inform the committee regarding this.
c.  Motorcycle Parking – M Lopez has expressed concerns regarding motorcycle parking for students.  When the parking lots were changed, the number of motorcycle spaces diminished with the parking being farther for the riders.  B Bell stated there are 15 spaces in Lot #2 and would like to work with the District parking services to see if more can be added.  Students are also getting citations when double parking motorcycles in one parking space.  B Bell will call D. Picou to have the lots restriped for motorcycles. 

d.  Curbcuts for the Handicap – C Reagan
Outside the Library, there is not a convenient curb cut for handicap access with the new road in place.  The closest one to the Library is across the road at the Child Development Center.  B Bell will review with Jim Bray to find where to place one.  The road for the infrastructure project #2 will be addressed with the remodeling of the Library and Student Services buildings.  B Bell did agree to walk with C Regan to review the sidewalk.
e. Smoking – L Allen

L Allen would like to review the campus to smoking policy.  The Committee has laid out the smoking policies.  Some students are concerned that if you are an asthmatic, walking through an area that is a designated smoking area may cause harm.  The current policy is 25 feet from doorways, windows and covered areas.  Currently there are designated smoking zones, but we can not enforce the policy.  The District is able to site in the Hourglass Park but not on the campus.  The other campuses were discussed, as one of them will become a smoke free campus.  New smoking signage has already been through the committee and should be consistent throughout the District.  Associated Students did conduct a smoking survey in Spring 2007.  B Bell has asked F McCorkell and L Allen to walk the campus and point out designated smoking areas for the committee, and report on any additions, deletions or recommendations.  Also, L Allen brought to the committee, hazards of huffing hand sanitizer.
5. Next Meeting:  Wednesday, May 12, 2010 Room A-201A


The meeting adjourned at 2:00 pm.
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